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MESSAGE FROM THE WORSHIPFUL MASTER 
 

Tidings from the east, 
 
Thank you to all who helped with the Secretaries & Treasurers Conference and the Grand Master's Area Conference in April. We 
had many compliments regarding our members, our building and our food. We also raised Brother Steve Straughn as a Master 
Mason last month. We had a good time conferring the degree and Steve will make a great addition to our Lodge.  Some of our 
officers will be attending Grand Lodge in a few weeks and we will keep everyone informed of the business that is transacted this 
year. 
 
We will be trying to schedule a few social activities in the coming months. We hope to have several activities where families can 
attend and where the members of the Lodge and Eastern Star can get together (without having to work to raise money)! We will 
also try to schedule a few more Lodge visits before the summer. 
 
DATES TO REMEMBER: 
 
 Thu  –  May   5 @   6:30 p.m.  Dinner prior to Stated meeting – Cinco de Mayo Haystack RSVP to Fred Rowe by May 4 
 Thu  –  May   5 @   7:30 p.m.  Stated Meeting – Refreshments after meeting –  Mark Love 
   Tue  –  May  17 & 18 Annual Communication of Grand Lodge  
  
Worshipful Master – Harold Rowe 574-784-8948, hiram@haroldrowe.com                                          Secretary – Ron Clady 574-784-8448, email = rjcladybug@embarqmail.com 

 
MESSAGE FROM THE WORTHY MATRON 

Dear Sisters and brothers, 
 
It’s spring, then it’s winter.  Weather can’t seem to make up it’s mind.  Hopefully we won’t have to plow the lot for the May meeting.  
We will be honoring our Mothers Tuesday.  The men will provide refreshments.  Our inspection is history.  Our officers did a 
commendable job.   The Grand Star Points exemplified their station for the Initiation part of the evening, except our Abbi Smith-
Over had to sit in Ruth’s station for the entire evening.  Good job, Abbi.  You were Grand.  You kept up with the best of them.  
Besides Abbi, several of our officers filled in many of the other stations for the entire evening.  It seems Inspections are ready to 
become a thing of the past.  They don’t seem to serve much purpose. 
    
DATES TO REMEMBER: 
 
             Tue  May   3 @  7:30 p.m. – Stated Meeting, Dress = OES  Casual, Refreshments – Men 
 Fri    May 13 @ 7:00 p.m. Grand Star Point Honor Night @ Warsaw 
 Fri    May 20 @ 6:30 p.m. (Carry-in Dinner) 7:30 p.m. (Meeting) District Meeting at Scottish Rite Building, South Bend  
       
Worthy Matron –  Judy Sullivan 574-233-2472      Secretary – Chris Rowe 574-784-8948, email = ckrowe@mchsi.com 
Worthy Patron  –  Paul Stover 574-231-8444, email = knight753templar@yahoo.com 
   

MESSAGE FROM THE TEMPLE COMMITTEE 
 

CHICKEN NOODLE DINNER 
 
The annual Chicken Noodle Dinner Fund Raiser is May 13, 2016.  Serving times are 11:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. and 4:00 p.m. to 7:00 
p.m.  Letters and tickets have been sent to all members.  We “pick” chickens on Wednesday, May 11 at 11:30 a.m. and peel 
potatoes on Thursday, May 12 beginning at 9:00 a.m.  If you don’t have a job for sometime during those two days, call Chris Rowe 
for an assignment.  This is the biggest project we have to raise funds to support the maintenance of the building and grounds.  So 
far, through your generosity and the hard work of several members, we have been successful in our goal to raise enough money 
through our projects meet our needs.  Thanks for your help. 
 
 


